

Thriving Place Forum Meeting- Tuesday 5 February 2019 within Peat Road Hall

Attendees: Cllr Spear (Chair), Alastair MacLellan (Resident), Brian Gerrand (/Resident), Magi Cox-Dacre (Resident), Grace Lamont (Jeely Piece Club), PC Brian Watt (Police Scotland), Jim Kane (Community Safety Glasgow), Franny McNeil (Resident), Patricia Boyce (GCC Partnership and Development), Kieran Renshaw (Community Connector/Sanctuary), James Dillion (GCC Land And Environmental Services), Stevie Scott (GCC Land and Environmental Services), Linda Chelton (Rosehill Housing Association), Fiona Dickson (GCC Partnership and Development), Jonny Pickering(GCC Partnership and Development), Helen Mill (Village Storytelling Centre), Marie Trubic (United Reformed Church- Priesthill Hall), Michelle King (Aberlour), Stephen McGrath (Scottish Fire and Rescue), Surinder K Saroya (Resident), Naomi Sutton, (Church of Scotland), Anne McDaniel's (Priesthill United Church), Cathie McGee (Priesthill United Church), Sadie Hayes, (Resident), Martin Cairney (GHA, Cllr Ahmed, Maria Corrigan (GHA), Ola Pawluk (Govan Community Project), William O'Connor (Community Renewal), Gary Maguire (Glasgow Life), Cllr McDonald, Lorraine Thomas (Jeely Piece Club)

Apologies: Donna Foote (Resident), Gerry Lee (Resident), Willie Graham (Resident), Rev Dave Murray (Pollok Baptist Church), Anthony Morrow (Sanctuary Group - Thriving Place Anchor Organisation)

AGENDA ITEM	SUMMARY	ACTION	LEAD
1. Welcome and Introductions	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Cllr Spear opened the meeting and reiterated the role of the Forum as being a Community Lead Thriving Place Structure which is supported by Partner Agencies to co-ordinate the work of the Priority/ Themed Groups • It was further confirmed that each of the Priority/Themed Groups must agree a Community Resident to Chair the group as well as a Lead Organisation to support the Chair in progressing the work of each of the Priority/ Themed Groups 	Priority/Themed Groups to progress towards agreeing a Community Resident Chair and Lead Organisation	Cllr Spear

<p>2. Thriving Place Action Plan</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Fiona Dickson briefed the group on the recently produced Action Plan which captures all the good work that has been done to date and outlines future planning for the area in line with ongoing community consultation • This is the first draft of the Action Plan which will be updated on ongoing basis in consultation with the Forum • The Action Plan will further include planning for increasing community involvement in the Thriving Place process and the resources required 	<p>Fiona to provide forum with progress updates</p> <p>Pat to send out copies of Draft Action Plan</p>	<p>Fiona Dickson</p>
<p>3. Thriving Place Map</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Jonny Pickering provided copies of the official Thriving Place Map that outlines the geographical boundary for the Thriving Place • An overview of how neighbourhoods within Glasgow are defined in terms of geography and data zones was provided and it was confirmed there are 56 Neighbourhoods across the City with Jonny provided background to legislation and guidance on data zones • Further discussion took place in relation to the Community Map that has been produced by Kieran Renshaw detailing current community focused provision within the area and a copy of the map 	<p>Kieran to provide regular updates on the Community Plan</p>	<p>Jonny Pickering</p> <p>Kieran Renshaw</p>

	<p>was displayed.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • There was a recognition of the work Kieran has put into this plan which is a living map that will be added to on an ongoing basis 		
<p>4. Update from Priorities/ Theme Groups</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Cllr Spear asked members to split into 4 groups, based on theme/priority they are involved or have an interest within and each group was asked to collectively agree key actions that each Priority/Themed Group would focus on in the coming months • The following priorities were agreed <p>Environmental Community Safety</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Publish next time and dates for next six months of meetings - Include schools in future conversations - Host a walkabout and conduct some focus groups - Re-priorities the groups actions - Link in with Friends of Househill Park - Need to establish an anchor organisation - Link in with Barratt Action Group <p>Activities for Children and Young People</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Mapping of current services - Action plan - Need youth representation - Use as a tool to get young people more involved in wider Thriving Places structures - Co-Production ○ Sharing training and service delivery 	<p>Each Priority/ Themed Groups to be provide regular updates to the Forum</p>	<p>Cllr Spear</p>

	<p>Social Isolation</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Ongoing breakfast - Need a newsletter to communicate information - Look into creating a Community Space <ul style="list-style-type: none"> o GHA 415 Community Space o Cleeves Quad - Look into ways to address language barriers in the community - Want to do street work and door to door engagement <p>Food Poverty</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Look into how to tackle effective signposting - Change the name – link in with Glasgow Sustainable Food City - Contact local supermarkets to see what is currently done with waste food - Look into food growing places throughout Pollok to map, improve and create more. 		
5. Newsletter/ Facebook	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The Thriving Place Forum Facebook is now active and presently Cllr Spear is taking responsibility for this, however longer term we need to agree who is best to co-ordinate information sharing via the Facebook Page • At the December meeting of the forum a sub-group was formed to progress with the publication of the Thriving Place Newsletter and it was confirmed this group has met twice and an update will be provided at the next meeting of the partnership 	Kat Paton to provide an update on progress with the development of the Newsletter at the March	Cllr Spear Newsletter sub-group

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Pat Boyce confirmed Donna Foote has her support in the production of the newsletter 	meeting of the Forum	
6. Schedule of meeting dates 2019	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Tuesday 5 March 11am - Peat Road Hall • Tuesday 2 April 11am - Peat Road Hall • Tuesday 30 April 11am – Peat Road Hall • Tuesday 28 May 11am – Peat Road Hall 		Pat Boyce